NEWSLETTER – SPRING 2013

Welcome to 2013!  Members have already seen in the New Year in the usual fashion, and celebrated the anniversary of Robert Burns’s birth, so it seems a bit late to say Happy New Year, but the sentiment is there, nevertheless!

We look forward to the ceilidh, masterminded by Mike Gould for, I think, the 17th time.  This must be a record.  Many thanks to Mike for so many years of hard work.  If this sounds like a valediction, it isn’t: I’m sure Mike intends to extend his record-breaking stint to ensure it’s quite unbeatable.

Our next event will be the Spring Dance on March 23rd – to be held again at Upchurch Village Hall.  The band is again the popular Caledonian Reelers and tickets, costing £10, can be obtained from our energetic Ticket Secretary, Tim Bowden (tel. 01474 822919;

Email: timbowden.t21@btinternet.com or  timbowden@talk21.com).

My final event as President will be the Annual General Meeting on April 18th.  There will be a need for new (or returning) faces on Council, so please consider nominating yourself or someone else – with their permission, of course!  I am sure that you would find the experience rewarding – so many of you help out in so many ways already that the only real difference is attending Council Meetings (which can, actually, be quite fun…. ), and helping to co-ordinate events.  Don’t worry – newcomers are always paired with experienced Council members in running events, and everyone else is around to help.

Now for the bad news.  Last year at the AGM we said that Jenny Brown, our very diligent Treasurer, would be monitoring the Association’s income and expenditure over the year to ensure our finances were on a sound footing.  This has been done, taking into account hire of halls for our three weekly meetings, provision of refreshments, and all the other overheads incurred in running the Association, such as insurance, maintenance of equipment, PPL licence, and Secretary’s and Treasurer’ expenses.  As you must be aware, none of these costs stays the same for long, and never go down.  On top of that, charges for all the halls we use have risen considerably more than usual.  As you know, we do not levy an annual membership fee, so all the general expenditure has to be covered from proceeds of our weekly meetings.  Taking all this into consideration, it was with great regret that the Council voted this month to raise the weekly subs from £2 to £3 per meeting.  It is hoped that this charge will remain stable for some time.

Many of you will be reading this newsletter on the website (www.medwaycaledonians.co.uk  for those who don’t know already!).  We are delighted to welcome a new web manager, whose computer skills put me, and almost everyone else to shame!  Lynne Baker is following in the footsteps of two other computer experts, firstly Jack Ruler, and then Julian Grayland, who have done us proud over a number of years.  Our grateful thanks to them and to Lynne for taking up the responsibility.  Do remember that we have a news page: I am sure Lynne would be delighted to have news of members, and any archive photographs which you would like to contribute.  Contact her on: lynne.baker@blueyonder.co.uk

Speaking of archives: as many of you may know, the origins of the Association are a little obscure – even I am not old enough to remember, despite what the Ticket Secretary says…  But our written records begin in the autumn of 1923, so during the year 2013-14 we will be celebrating our 90th Anniversary.  The council are already planning for this, and I can confirm that the main event will be a Ball to be held on 29th March 2014.  The venue will be Dance Junction in Rochester - a lovely hall, with a proper sprung floor for dancing to the inspiring music of Ian Muir from Prestwick.  Put the date in your diary now!

I look forward to seeing you all throughout the year.

